
FWGA 2021 Spring Meeting Minutes    April 13, 2021 

 

President, Judy Halasek called the meeting to order at 11:09 (delay due to internet and IT 

issues).  She welcomed new and returning members to the FWGA and introduced 

members of the 2021 FWGA Board. 

 

President – Judy Halasek 

Vice-President – Lexi Calabrese 

Treasurer – Diane Abbott 

Pairings Chairperson – Kathy McArdle 

Rules – Marsha Bordas 

By-Laws – Melissa VanCamp 

Ex-Officio members - Greer Klesk & Olive Gallagher 

Director – Coleen Sydor 

Director – Deborah Slaton 

Director – Hope Sizemore 

Director – Donna Eastburn 

 

Minutes from the fall 2020 league meeting are posted to website and a motion was made 

to accept by Sharon Fegley, it was seconded by Karen Antis. Minutes approved. 

 

Diane Abbott gave the financial report. Members can now pay dues and for tournaments 

using venmo   @fayettewomensgolf  We currently have 25 paid members prior to todays 

meeting.. 

 

Melissa VanCamp read the proposed By-Law change for the Pairings Chairperson Duties. 

New proposal was voted on and passed.. 

 

Kathy McArdle (virtually) discussed FWGA using Golf Genius. Kathy went through step 

by step verbally, as Diane Abbott was on a laptop attempting to register for our May 4 

scramble. There is an introduction and instruction sheet, that will be posted to our website 

under the sign up and winners page.  Load USGA Tournament Management App (Golf 

Genius) to your android, iphone, or ipad.  At this time if you have any questions 

regarding this procedure call Kathy McArdle, our Pairings chairperson. 

 

Lexi Calabrese explained that Roz Tender had received four passes from Curtis Mitchell 

from Lexington to allow free golf for 1 year to their 5 public golf courses.  The number 

of tickets per individual was based on the number of times played last year plus 1 extra 

for attending spring meeting. Four passes were divided between four flights of players, 

based on where your handicap fell at the end of last season before our final scramble. 

The winners of the free golf passes are: 

Flight A  -  Marsha Bordas 

Flight B  -  Deborah Slaton 

Flight C  -  Mary Fangman 

Flight D  -  Greer Klesk 

 

 

 

 



Curtis Mitchell discussed the following:  

 

Gave us an update on COVID restrictions since April 1st. 

- Dual or solo carts permitted 

- No noodles required in cup, may or may not touch flag 

- Drinking water will be provided on course 

- Rakes in sand 

- Shotgun starts are a go 

 

July 20 our scheduled play at Kearney is a charity for girls school scholarship; inviting all 

girls golf teams from Fayette County (public and private) 

 

Discussed volunteers needed July 10-15 for 2021 Boys Jr. PGA Championship held at 

Kearney. 

 

Justin Mullannix is offering golf lessons contact him at 

jmullannix@lexingtonky.gov 

 

Bonus day – league is not sponsoring this year, but if someone wants to organize and 

invite – feel free. 

 

Marsha Bordas discussed rules. We will be playing out of bunkers this year, list of 

current rules are out on website along with excellent reminders of how to speed up pace 

of play.   

 

Motion was made by Diane Abbott to adjourn at 12:07 and was seconded by Melissa 

VanCamp. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Coleen Sydor 
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